
Editor’s Comment:   

I have reviewed the files sent and I make the following considerations: 
 
1. The general content of the manuscript is correct and suitable for publication. 
 
2. However, there are still grammatical and typographical errors that must be corrected before publishing. 
 
3. Furthermore, bibliographic references should be in a uniform format. 
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